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SEPTEMBER 2022 
Greetings Lions 

 
On August 6, I attended the Lions of 

Illinois Foundation Golf Outing. I 

had a wonderful time golfing and 

meeting lions from all over Illinois. 

On August 11, I attended the 

Region and Zone Chair meeting 

chaired by GLT District Coordinator 

Lion Robin Kirar. The meeting was 

well attended. Lion Robin discussed 

RC/ZC responsibilities. PID Dan 

O’Reilly discussed chartering new 

clubs and membership retention 

and recruiting new members. 

On August 17, we had our District 

1A Golf Outing. I would like to thank 

the sponsors, golfers, and those that 

came to dinner. We had a great 

turnout an everyone had an 

enjoyable time. I would like to thank 

the golf committee members, and 

the volunteers, without you the 

outing would not be possible.  

With the slow down of COVID, many 

clubs are having fundraising events. 

We need to support each other to 

help promote Lionism in our 

District. We are all in this together. 

I hope to see you at the Lions of 

Illinois Foundation 2nd Annual A 

Knight’s Quest Gala on September 

23. Get your tickets now. We also 

have the Candy Day Jamboree on 

September 13 at 115 Bourbon 

Street. Please RSVP by September 9. 

Please contact me if you have any 

questions or concerns. 

 

Together We Can 

Governor Tony 
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Governor’s District 1A NewZ: govaustin@gmail.com 

 MD1 State e-Magazine: ILStateEditor@gmail.com 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------   

 

GLT meeting 

On August 11,2022 a GLT meeting was held at Papa Joes in Orland Park. 

What a great turn out we had all attended except for 1 Zone Chair. Several 

other Lions who were interested in attending the meeting said they really 

learned so much more about what a Region and Zone Chairs responsibilities 

where. 

mailto:govaustin@gmail.com
mailto:ILStateEditor@gmail.com
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Everyone received a binder which included information that will help them 

be successful this Lion year. 

Two assignments were given to the group, and they must complete them by 

the next meeting which is planned for some time in November. 

Build a Vision, Assess Needs and Set Goals 

As Lions, we naturally have vision…This provides a tested process to 

share your vision, collectively discover new opportunities and develop 

common goals.   

It starts with you and your club. Consider these objectives in the four main 

areas:   

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

1A Lions, 

 

It is that time of year for kids to return to School.  I am working with DCFS to 

help Foster Children to be prepared for school, so I am asking you, the 

District 1-A Lions to “serve” these kids in our communities. 

  

Please donate school supplies: pencils, pens, crayons, markers, colored  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Grow  

membership  

within the  

club 
Rejuvenate your club  

with  new members 

Revitalize your club with  

new service  

opportunities 

Excel in leadership  

development and club  

operations 

Share your club's  

achievements with your  

community 
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pencils, pencil boxes, glue sticks, notebooks, folders, binders, rulers, 

highlighters, pencil sharpeners, index cards, calculators, scissors, paint 

brushes, protractors, backpacks, and any other school supply you can think 

of. 

 

See attached flyer for details: 

 
Thank you, 

 

PDG Joni McMillan, District Global Service Chair 
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GMA /GMT Coordinator: PID Dan O’Reilly                                         
 
 
Global Membership Approach 

  
We continue our new year a plus in membership.  Governor Tony’s goal is 

shown above, if everyone does their part, together we can continue to 

grow our membership in District 1-A.   

 

Membership Development & Club Rebuilding:  

We have started some community outreach to leaders in the Garfield 
Ridge, Archer Heights and Clearing communities of Chicago. If you have 
any family or friends in that area that you think would make good Lions 
please send their contact information to: jointhelionstoday@gmail.com. 
But as always, we will follow any leads that might help us develop an 
area. Don’t hesitate to pass on any information you might have for 
starting a club. 
 
For the clubs, not meeting yet. What can we do to assist you to engage 
again? 
 
Member Satisfaction: 
We should all be working together on membership satisfaction! 
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Does your club make you feel welcome? Are you communicating with 
members about meetings and projects you have coming up?  Are you 
providing service to your area? Think about assigning new members a 
mentor! Make sure you listen to their input! Make paying their dues 
convenient!      
 
Together we can strengthen our clubs. Stronger clubs provide more 
service. Clubs growing and providing more service, Strengthens our 
District and Lions International. Together We Can!    
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

Lions:  I have received inquiries 

from some of you and other Lions 

throughout the state regarding the 

flooding in Kentucky and how the 

Lions of MD-1 can help. 

 

I reached out to PCC Kevin Bishop 

from Kentucky who I met when I 

attended FDI and we struck up a 

friendship.  For those of you who 

attended the Montreal convention, 

PCC Kevin was the Lion, LCI 

interviewed when they showed the 

video about the Kentucky 

Tornado's.  He was very helpful to 

me when I reached out to him 

when the Tornado hit his 

hometown. So I reached out to him 

again regarding the floods. 

 

He quickly responded, even though 

he was sick with Covid when I 

contacted him.   He advised that I 

should reach out to the president 

of the HIndman Lions - Lion Kristie 

Jo Sumner. 

 

I talked with President Kristie today, 

and she advised me that they need 

items like: Humidifiers, Box fans 

and laundry detergent. She also 

stated that cash donations would 

be the best so they could purchase 

many different things for the folks 

in her town who lost everything. 

 

Cash donations can be sent to: 

 

President Kristie Jo Sumner 

HINDMAN LIONS CLUB 

271 Liberty Road 

Sassafras, KY 41759 

 

Please share with your 

Districts........after all Where there's 
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a need there's a LION especially 

in MD-1. 

 

Regards, 

 

Gail 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 

 

New Members in Chicago Filipino American Lions Club: 6 

ALAHNAE E CABILIN 

MARYLYN KAGAN 

IRENE O. PAGUNTALAN 

THELMA CASES FOWLER 

EGLYN D MARJO 

WINDLER E PAGUNTALAN 

New Members in Chicago Nurses for Diabetes Lions Club: 4 

JOHN BARON  

MARIBEL YASONA 

VENECIA SANCHEZ 

RYAN YASONA 

New Members in Chicago Windy City Lions Club: 2 

TAYLOR GENE BIRKEY  

CHRISTOPHER DAVID WEIBRING 

New Members in Worth Lions Club: 1 

DAN M FELTZ  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Deaths this month: Chicago Chatham Lions Club -1 

WILLIAM G LOVE 

Deaths this month: Worth Lions Club -1 

RALPH VILLALOVOS JR 

Deaths this month: Lansing Lions Club -1 

DAVID F COX 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

Governor’s District 1A NewZ: govaustin@gmail.com 

 

 MD1 State e-Magazine: ILStateEditor@gmail.com 

 
 

mailto:govaustin@gmail.com
mailto:ILStateEditor@gmail.com
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als 

PHOTOS BY CHARLES JIby Erin Kasdin 

July 29, 2022 

That’s one small step for man, one 

giant leap for vision. 

Brian, a 

Lion, was the very first participant 

in a groundbreaking project in 

vision research. 

In early February 2022, a team of 

researchers successfully implanted 

a first-of-its-kind artificial vision 

system into the brain of a blind 

volunteer. The Intracortical Visual 

Prosthesis (ICVP) bypasses the 

retina and optic nerves and 

connects directly with the visual 

cortex, creating the potential for 

those without vision to gain a 

perception of the world around 

them. 

The surgery is an exciting new step 

in the frontier of vision research. 

And it came together after decades 

of work and years of collaboration 

by some of the world’s leading 

experts in their fields. 

The multidisciplinary, multi-

institution team is made up of 
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bioengineers, surgeons, 

psychologists, vision 

specialists…and Lions. 

The Technology 

The brain works as a powerful 

processing system and receives 

millions of nerve signals from the 

eyes, but if the eyes are no longer 

able to communicate with the 

brain, researchers have found they 

may be able to intervene by 

bypassing the eye and optic nerve 

and going directly to an area of the 

brain called the visual cortex. 

The 

technology that Brian has 

volunteered to help test won’t help 

him regain his sight. But it might 

help someone else in the future. 

The team that developed the ICVP 

system was led by Philip R. Troyk, 

executive director of the Pritzker 

Institute of Biomedical Science and 

Engineering at Illinois Institute of 

Technology (IIT), and professor of 

biomedical engineering at IIT. The 

surgery represents the culmination 

of nearly three decades of research 

dedicated to working to provide 

artificial sight to those with 

blindness due to eye disease or 

trauma. 

Since many individuals affected by 

total blindness do not have intact 

retina or optic nerves but retain the 

visual cortex—the area of the brain 

that allows people to see—an 

intracortical visual prosthesis may 

be the only possible advanced 

visual sensory aid from which they 

can benefit. The ICVP uses a group 

of fully implanted miniaturized 

wireless stimulators to create 

artificial vision. 

While there is currently no cure for 

blindness, the ICVP offers a 

promising first step in helping 

those with complete vision loss 

begin to see. Or, really, to perceive. 
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“While there are many different 

kinds of sensory substitution 

devices, it’s not the same as vision,” 

says Troyk. “There are other 

tangible benefits to vision and to 

your brain processing vision. It’s 

not about the E on the eye chart. 

There’s a strong longing for that 

visual input.” 

  

The Bioengineer 

Dr. Philip Troyk didn’t set out to 

change the lives of people living 

with blindness. In fact, he didn’t 

really intend to change anyone’s 

life. He was just interested in 

circuits. As an undergraduate 

studying electrical engineering at 

the University of Illinois in Urbana-

Champaign, Troyk made a 

connection between the electrical 

circuits he was studying and the 

electrical signals in the human 

body. “I got fascinated with the 

idea that there are also electrical 

signals in the body. And I 

wondered if those could be 

mated.” 

Dr. 

Troyk didn’t set out to change 

anyone’s life, but his interest in 

bioengineering has led him to 

doing exactly that. Photo courtesy 

of Illinois Institute of Technology. 

At the time there were no 

programs at the University of 

Illinois that put those two fields 

together, but when a professor 

caught wind of his interests he told 

Troyk, “Well if you’re interested in 

that, we’ve been working on a 

curriculum for a new field of 

instruction called bioengineering.” 

And he handed Troyk the list of 

classes to take. 

“While my friends were taking 

flower arranging as their electives, I 

was taking physiology,” Troyk says. 

But after a short stint in industry, 

by the time Troyk reached 

graduate school at the University of 

Illinois at Chicago, there was an 

established bioengineering 

program. He then realized that in 
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order to work in cutting edge 

research investigating the ideas 

that most excited him, he had to 

get a Ph.D. “Not because I thought 

it would make me so much smarter, 

but because it was the way to get 

to do what I wanted to do.” 

And what he wanted to do was 

integrate electronics with the 

human body to help people. 

Astronaut Readiness Force 

What Troyk developed in 

collaboration with his colleagues 

represents an exciting new step in 

giving those without vision the 

chance to “see.” And when the time 

came to do a clinical trial, the ICVP 

team knew they wanted to do a 

special kind of study. And not just 

special because of the device they 

were testing, which was unlike 

anything done before, but they 

wanted the actual process to be 

different. 

They knew they were asking people 

to put their own health and safety 

at risk to add knowledge to the 

field—knowledge that the 

participants themselves likely 

wouldn’t gain much from. The 

technology was still in its beginning 

stages, and the first participants 

would undergo many hours of 

testing which would help the 

researchers understand how the 

device was working. This initial 

testing would provide crucial 

information that the team could 

use to further refine the 

technology. They wanted the 

participants to really feel like they 

were an integral part of the 

research team–because they were. 

“They’re very much like explorers,” 

says Troyk. “We genuinely view it 

that way. Just the vocabulary sets 

the tone for how we would like our 

study to be and to be 

remembered.” 

Troyk has learned a lot during his 

career in biomedical research, and 

perhaps the most important thing 

he’s learned is that you have to 

speak to the people who would be 

using your product or device. “The 

participant can tell you things 

you’ve never thought of,” he says. 

He recalls an encounter he had 

some years ago when discussing a 

prototype for the ICVP with a man 



13 District 1A Monthly e-Newsletter 
 

at the Chicago Lighthouse. The 

man, who was blind, asked what 

the device would look like outside 

his head. Unsure at the time what it 

would ultimately look like, Troyk 

said, “You can always wear a hat 

over it.” 

“I don’t wear hats,” the man said. 

The conversation made a lasting 

impression on Troyk. Often, 

engineers can get caught up in the 

workings of their devices and 

forget to consider the humanity of 

those they are creating the devices 

for. “Why should we think that 

people who are blind don’t care 

about how they look,” Troyk says 

now. “Everyone cares about how 

they look.” 

And it’s through that lens that 

Troyk approaches all the work he 

does. 

The entire ICVP team considers the 

participants in their study to be a 

vital part of the process. And Troyk 

uses language to make that clear. 

“We call them the Astronaut 

Readiness Force,” he says. 

The Participant 

Brian, a Lion from Indiana, has 

never been one to toot his own 

horn. While he isn’t the type to 

seek attention, his good humor and 

easy demeanor make it hard not to 

like him. Growing up in his small 

town in Indiana, Brian had plenty of 

friends, but it wasn’t until after high 

school that he met the love of his 

life. 

 
 

Still an avid cyclist, Brian now puts 

in his miles on a specially fitted 

recumbent tandem bicycle with 

Tracy at the helm. 

Tracy grew up just down the street 

from him, but the two went to 

separate high schools and had 

never met. It wasn’t until he started 

showing up at the neighborhood 

pizza shop where she worked—and 
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still does today—that he was able 

to win her over. 

“It was my charming personality,” 

he says, jokingly, as to how they fell 

in love. Tracy, who has a quiet, 

understated sense of humor and 

quick wit laughs at this. “I liked his 

self-confidence,” she says. “He 

seemed to know what he wanted, 

and he came up with a plan to 

achieve it. He still does that. He’s 

good at thinking through how to 

solve a problem and then 

implement it.” 

It was those problem-solving skills 

that came in handy when, nearly 30 

years into their marriage, Brian’s 

life got a little darker. 

The Detachments 

Brian has a genetic condition that 

makes him more susceptible to 

detached retinas, and at 17, 

between his junior and senior year 

of high school, his retina detached 

in his left eye. He lost sight in that 

eye, but it didn’t seem to slow him 

down. At 21, he was playing 

basketball with some friends and 

took a basketball to the face, which 

detached the retina in his right eye. 

Thankfully, surgery was able to 

reattach it, and he went about his 

life as an avid cyclist, scuba diver, 

and musical instrument 

manufacturer. 

 
 

Cooking was one of the many skills 

Brian learned at the Colorado 

Center for the Blind. 

Then, his luck changed. 

“May 21, 2016, was the day I went 

blind,” he says. “I can tell you the 

exact day. I went to work at five in 

the morning and began to notice 

something was wrong. By 10 am 

that morning I was legally blind. I 

currently have no vision 

whatsoever.” 

What brought Brian to this place is 

a long road. 
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Brian uses 

adaptive software to use the 

computer. 

It began with a “floaty” in the 

corner of his eye on the day of his 

son’s graduation from college. He 

waited to mention it to his family, 

not wanting to ruin the day. By the 

time they returned home his 

optometrist took one look and sent 

him directly to an eye surgeon who 

lasered it and sent him back to 

work that same day. Brian assumed 

all would go on as normal. He 

assumed it would be like it was 30 

years ago when a simple surgery 

fixed the problem. 

But less than two weeks later his 

retina came loose again. His 

surgeon did another reattachment, 

using the scleral buckle method, 

but a few days later it became 

detached again. Turns out there 

was a microscopic pinhole in the 

retina that enabled fluid to get 

behind his eye. The surgeon in 

South Bend didn’t have the 

equipment to see the pinhole, so 

he sent Brian to Michigan. What 

followed was a two-year ordeal in 

which Brian endured multiple 

surgeries and painful procedures, 

all in the hopes he would 

eventually regain his vision. 

He never did. 

The Training 

After each surgery came a lengthy 

recovery period during which time 

Brian was legally blind. Each time 

they prayed that Brian would heal. 

While Brian was waiting to recover 

after a successful surgery at the 

University of Michigan, he 

developed an infection in his 

cornea. It was Labor Day weekend, 

2016. That was when Tracy and 

Brian realized it was time to start 

planning for a scenario in which 

Brian would not regain his vision. 

First and foremost, he needed to 

get some skills to learn how to 

navigate daily living as a person 
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without sight. Tracy spent hours 

searching for programs. There was 

a woman who helped folks in 

northern Indiana, but she was 

overbooked and could only help 

Brian about two hours per month. 

While he learned some useful 

things with her, it wasn’t enough. 

Brian and 

some fellow students from the 

Colorado Center for the Blind had a 

chance to scuba dive at the Denver 

Aquarium. 

In the summer of 2017 Brian’s 

uncle, Lion Edward Ressler of the 

Marietta East Cobb Lions in 

Georgia, came to visit. When he 

asked Brian what kind of training 

he’d done, Brian told him it had 

been hard to come by. Ressler had 

some knowledge of what was 

available from being a Lion and 

worked his connections. By 

September Brian was attending 

training with the Vision Rehab 

Services of Georgia. Through a 

personal donation by Ressler, Brian 

was able to get about 12 days of 

training—what would have taken 

him nearly five months to get 

through with the other services. 

Tracy and Brian were grateful for 

the opportunity, but what he 

realized after that week and a half 

was just how much more education 

he needed. 

They made the decision that Brian 

should attend the Colorado Center 

for the Blind—one of the three 

training centers sponsored by the 

National Federation of the Blind 

(NFB). 

The Littleton facility offers students 

a six-to-nine-month program that 

immerses them in the experiences 

needed to feel confident handling 

independent living as a person 

without sight. Training includes 

cane travel, braille, home 

management, technology, 

woodshop, home maintenance, 

and navigating a city using public 

transportation. Students who have 

some residual vision, as Brian did at 
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the time, are required to use sleep 

shades during their coursework so 

that they can learn how to navigate 

the world even if their vision 

eventually deteriorates. Brian did 

very well. 

“He was determined. Very 

determined—more than I’ve seen 

anybody—to do this for himself,” 

says Vicki Hedrick, the former 

residential manager at the 

Colorado Center for the Blind. 

She got to know Brian very well 

during his seven-month stay and 

remembers having an instant 

connection with him on his first 

day. “It was like a brother-sister 

bond right away,” she says. 

Hedrick watched as Brian navigated 

the coursework brilliantly, showing 

the confidence and problem-

solving skills that his wife had 

noticed so long ago. 

But returning home after his 

coursework was complete was 

bittersweet. While he was in 

Colorado, his vision deteriorated. 

By April of 2018, during a visit with 

his doctor in Indiana, it was 

confirmed that his vision was gone 

for good. “My optic nerve crapped 

out on me,” he says. 

In the four years since, Brian has 

moved on, getting accustomed to a 

life without sight. He is still an avid 

cyclist, as he was before he went 

blind, but now he puts in his miles 

on a specially fitted recumbent 

tandem bicycle with Tracy at the 

helm. He cooks and does chores 

around the house. He still works at 

the same small musical instrument 

manufacturer he’s worked at for 

decades, though now in a different 

capacity. Before he lost his vision 

he was running the press room and 

stamping operation. “I loved my 

job,” he says. He enjoyed making 

the parts for the flutes and piccolos 

and then passing them on to the 

next person to be polished and 

turned into a musical instrument. 

“It was just a neat dynamic,” he 

says. “I was part of the evolution of 

a musical instrument. It makes what 

you do more than just a J. O. B.” 

Now he works in customer service. 

While he doesn’t get the hands-on 

satisfaction of making an 
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instrument, he does get to stay 

involved with music. 

“The interesting thing about music 

is that it crosses cultural borders, 

crosses language borders,” he says. 

“You can take two people who 

don’t speak the same language, 

but they can play together in a 

duet. They can play along with 

each other and never speak a word. 

Their common language is music.” 

 A Lion is Born 

When Brian and Tracy were first 

looking for help navigating the 

world after he lost his sight, the 

Lions in his home town weren’t 

sure how to help. They wanted to, 

but only knew about the eyeglass 

and Leader Dog programs. Brian 

was a long way away from 

qualifying for a Leader Dog. 

Eventually, Brian realized he could 

help. “I knew I wanted to get 

involved somewhere and thought 

the Lions were a good place to 

start.” 

He figured, what better way to get 

information out there than to 

become a resource with and 

through his local Lions. “Now, if 

somebody who is blind or visually 

impaired comes to our club, they 

could put them in touch with [Tracy 

and I] and we could offer our 

knowledge and support with the 

help of my club.” 

It turned out to be a good match. 

Brian has just the right personality 

for it. Not only has he found 

kindred spirits in the jokesters that 

make up his club, but he’s he an 

active recruiter. He insists on 

wearing Lions gear to all his 

research appointments. “I could get 

fined if I don’t,” he says, referring to 

the way his club raises money for.

By volunteering for 

the ICVP research project Brian is 

giving hope to others living 

without sight, that one day their 

futures may be a little brighter. 

administrative costs by slapping 

each other with fines for anything 
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from going on vacation to having a 

grandchild. While many members 

of the research team are Lions, 

Brian works on the ones who aren’t. 

“So, are you a Lion yet?” he’ll ask 

casually between tests. 

Most importantly, Brian inspires his 

club—the Baugo Lions—to do 

more and to show up whenever 

they can. In his fifties, he’s one of 

the younger members, and knows 

they need to be actively recruiting 

younger people into Lions. 

“Remember those really cool old 

guys who paid for marching band 

and helped us out in little league 

when we were kids?” he tells them. 

“We’re those cool old guys now. 

People my age and younger need 

to be reminded, Lions were there 

for us and we need to be there for 

the people in our community, too.” 

Some might say Brian is showing 

up for more than just his own 

community. By volunteering for the 

ICVP research project Brian is 

showing up for all people without 

sight. 

“I’m not doing this for me,” he says.  

“I know I won’t have my vision 

restored, that’s not what this is 

about. But hopefully, this will be 

the beginning, and one day, maybe 

someone else could have that.” 

While there are still years of testing 

and refining to be done,  for now, 

you might say the Eagle has 

landed. 

 Funded by Lions 

For the ICVP project, Illinois Tech is 

collaborating with Rush University 

Medical Center, The Chicago 

Lighthouse; the Wilmer Eye 

Institute at Johns Hopkins; the 

University of Texas at Dallas; 

Microprobes for Life Science; 

Sigenics, Inc.; and The University of 

Chicago on the initiative, with 

Troyk serving as the principal 

investigator. 

(Source: The Lion) 

Many of the institutions and the  

work involved in this research have 

been funded by donations from 

Lions, including the Wilmer Eye 

Institute and The Chicago 

Lighthouse. Many of the individual 

researchers are also currently Lions,  
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with more “converts” on the way. 

For more information on the ICVP  

research visit 

chicagolighthouse.org/icvp 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

The Chicago Uptown Lions are hosting a fundraiser on the 

evening of Sunday, October 2, 2022, at 7 PM. This will be a virtual 

piano concert performed by our own Lion Steven Solomon. 

Proceeds will benefit the victims of the Kentucky floods and 

tornado. We hope you will join us for a fun concert while 

supporting those in need. Tickets are $25. When the web site is 

open for ticket purchase, we will let you know. Once you purchase 

your ticket, you will receive the Zoom link for the concert. 

Lion Sharon Howerton, President (773-502-3154) 

Chicago Uptown Lions 
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